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By Steve Wartenberg, THE COLUMBUS DISPATCH 

What college student couldn't use a couple extra bucks? The same thinking applies to colleges. 

Ohio's 14 public universities and 23 community colleges could earn an additional $6.5 million in cash-back rewards from a new agreement with JPMorgan Chase to provide purchasing cards.

These 37 institutions currently spend about $250 million a year with such cards, the equivalent of a company credit card, through a series of individual contracts.

Banding together gave the schools additional leverage to negotiate a better cash-back deal.

"We look for opportunities where volume matters," said Bruce Johnson, president of the Inter-University Council of Ohio, which worked with the Ohio Board of Regents to complete the deal.

"The more spending volume you can commit to, the higher your rebate," he said.

The rebate is based on a sliding scale, Johnson said, starting at 0.4 percent and rising to 1.8 percent once the $200 million mark is reached.

"Based on the projected rebates we receive, we estimate the increase (over what the schools now receive) will be about $6.5 million during the initial five-year contract period," said Michael Chaney, spokesman for the Ohio Board of Regents.

This deal, he said, is one of the many ways the schools cooperate to save money as part of the University System of Ohio's 10-year Strategic Plan for Higher Education. Others include shared administrative costs and a prescription-drug plan involving multiple schools.

The purchasing-card contract was put out for bid, Johnson said, and came down to Chase and PNC Financial Services Group.

"It was a close competition," he said, adding that both banks had contracts with individual schools to provide purchasing cards.

The new contract goes into effect next month.

"But some of the universities have existing contracts that don't expire until after this date," Johnson said. The schools will join once their contracts end, he said.

The deal was a big win for Chase, which has a strong central Ohio presence, with about 14,700 employees and major operations at Polaris and Easton.

"Being awarded the purchasing-card contract for the entire University System of Ohio is significant, as the state of Ohio is a key market for (Chase)," spokesman John Murray said.

Purchasing cards allow designated employees to buy certain goods or services. Each of the 37 schools has its own policy for the use of cards.

The cards make it easier to track the purchases, Johnson said.

"It helps you monitor spending," he said. "It's easier to track and to catch violations than using petty cash, and it increases security. There's a digital record of everything you do and clear rules of what's allowable."

The cards can be used only for purchases below $1,500, such as travel expenses and office supplies.

The system also provides administrators with more control on how the cards are used, Murray said.

"You can set it up so certain people are not able to purchase certain things. You can turn off a card as soon as something suspect occurs. You can reduce or increase spending limits," he said.

